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Implementation issues 

The AER’s benchmark efficient financing strategy can be replicated in practice (putting aside the 
treatment of inflation) and we typically attempt where possible to do this. We do so because we agree 
with the AER that this represents a prudent and efficient approach to managing our debt financing 
requirements.  

A regulatory allowance based on the EICSI approach would be impossible to replicate as the index can 
only be computed in arrears.  

Our view is that it is not appropriate for the AER to set a benchmark efficient regulatory allowance based 
on an approach that is not possible for any network to implement. 

Distorts incentives to the detriment of consumers 

We endorse the ENA and APGA submissions in relation to the potential incentive effects of moving from 
an independent third-party data source to a regulatory allowance based on network data. 

We note that, under the current approach, the AER currently determines what it considers to be the 
benchmark efficient financing approach and sets the regulatory allowance accordingly. Networks are free 
to deviate from the benchmark efficient strategy if they choose, but any such deviation has no impact on 
the regulatory allowance, consumers will only ever pay according to the AER’s estimate of the benchmark 
efficient financing cost, and networks bear 100% of the cost and risk that comes from any departure from 
the benchmark efficient strategy.   

By contrast, if the regulatory allowance is based on the industry data, any deviation by a network from 
the benchmark efficient financing approach does impact the regulatory allowance. This creates 
unnecessary strategic interdependence between networks in respect of debt strategies and consumers 
pay any costs associated with this, even if those strategies differ materially from what is prudent and 
efficient. 

Businesses have been materially under-compensated over the last five years, but the Draft Working Paper 
invites the opposite conclusion 

The interaction between the AER’s approaches to regulatory inflation and cost of debt mean that the 
AER’s estimate of the benchmark efficient cost of debt has not been delivered to networks over the last 
several years.  

This is because the AER deducts its estimate of expected inflation from its return on debt allowance and 
then adds back actual outturn inflation. Over the last several years, the AER has deducted approximately 
1% more than it has added back. But network debt is fixed in nominal terms in which case the regulatory 
regime has delivered a return that is 1% lower than the efficient cost. 

The ENA submission (Figure 5) demonstrates that the industry debt data shows that regulatory 
compensation to network businesses has been below the actual cost of debt incurred by a network 
following the AER’s benchmark efficient debt management approach.  

By contrast, Figure 1 of the Draft Working Paper shows an historical comparison of two series that are 
labelled “Industry Index” and “AER history,” respectively. This shows a persistent and often large gap 
between the two series that appears to invite the conclusion that networks have typically been 
overcompensated for the cost of debt issued over this period. 






